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GN Completes Recycling Pilot Projects  
 
IQALUIT, Nunavut (September 23, 2010) –The Government of Nunavut completed the pilot 
beverage container recycling programs which operated in Iqaluit, Rankin Inlet, and Kugluktuk. An 
independent evaluation of the projects indicated recycling would not present a cost-effective means of 
addressing waste-management concerns. The pilot project will be completed on December 18, 2010. 
 
The infrastructure costs to support recycling are very high and the benefits of recycling in Nunavut are 
minimal. Recycling of beverage containers diverts only two to three per cent of the waste stream from 
the landfill, meaning that recycling does not make a significant contribution to waste volume 
reduction.  
 
“The pilot projects have provided us with valuable information,” said Minister Shewchuk.  “Focusing 
our efforts on beverage container recycling alone does not make practical sense, and steps will now be 
taken to address waste management in Nunavut holistically.” 
 
The Department of Environment and the Department of Community and Government Services (CGS) 
are working together to examine Nunavut’s solid waste management practices as a whole. CGS will 
take the lead on establishing a Nunavut-Wide Solid Waste Management Strategy which will involve a 
comprehensive review of the current state of solid waste management in the territory.  
 
“The main priority of this strategy is to ensure that our waste management initiatives are reliable, 
sustainable, and environmentally responsible,” said the Honourable Lorne Kusugak, Minister of 
Community and Government Services.  The strategy will examine a number of options for solid waste 
management for the territory, including recycling, incineration, gasification. It will take into 
consideration environmental concerns, operational sustainability, and long term goals which 
incorporate life-cycle costs and benefits.  
 
Iqaluit and Rankin Inlet residents are advised to get their recyclable beverage containers to their local 
recycling facilities before they close on December 18, 2010. 
 
A background paper on Solid Waste Management and Recycling in Nunavut is available at 
www.gov.nu.ca/env. 
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